
LIFE IN ALL ITS FULLNESS 

Dear Parents / Carers 

It has been another busy and productive week in school with lots of fantastic learning 

going on.   Unfortunately, I have unfinished business with The Three Peaks Fell Race. 

Having run up Pen-y-ghent, along to Ribblehead and up and down Whernside, I was timed 

out at The Hill inn by 40 seconds. I have completed the race three times before, the last time 

was in 2011. Although disappointing, it is a good lesson in life and if I am fit and able, I 

will be on the start line next April.  

Have a lovely weekend ahead! 

Mr T. Whitehead  Interim Executive Headteacher  

Now that the weather is finally improving, we would like to ask parents to do 

an initial thorough application of sun cream in the morning before school. You 

are welcome to send in a labelled sun cream to school which we can support 

the children to reapply before lunchtime. We would also request that children 

are sent in with sun hats too, however we do have some spares if needed. In 

Reception, the children do have free flow of going inside and outside so it's 

especially important that they have a thorough initial application of sun 

cream in the morning. 

 

We would only apply suncream provided to your child due to 

different skin concerns. Thank you to parents who have 

already sent sun cream in, we will be keeping it all in a 

basket in the classroom for ease of access.  

 

Thank you, the Key Stage 1 team 



Year 3 Fair Trade Chocolate Day and Open Classroom 

 
Linked to our learning on the Maya and Chocolate, we have organised a 

Fairtrade Chocolate Day, in school on Tuesday 21st May. The children will have 

a day packed full of crafts, games, cooking and of course, a bit of chocolate!  

 

We will be playing some outside games and as it's their usual PE day, please 

can they wear appropriate PE clothing. To fit with our theme, if the children 

wish, their PE clothing can be in the Fair-Trade colours of blue and green. 

 

Parents and carers are warmly invited to join us at 2.40pm on the day for our 

open classroom. 

Parent / Carer e safety online safety Zoom session—

Wednesday 8th May 4-5pm  

In partnership with Knowlsey City Learning Centre, all parents and carers are invited to 

an Online safety information session. During this session you will receive updates on the 

current trends, look at the risks associated with using technology, receive suggestions on 

how you can support your child online and find out what further support is available. To 

access the session please click here 

attendees do not need to register, they simply click on the link at the above time to access the 

session.  Cameras and voice/audio will be switched off for all attendees.  Attendees can ask 

questions by typing in the Q&A box, but this will be 

explained during the session. .  

Please see the poster of this event further down this 

newsletter along with our e safety newsletter.  

https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%3Ameeting_NzE3NDQzZTAtZGRlZC00YjJjLTkyZTYtNzBjMmIxYzcyNGZk%40thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257B%2522Tid%2522%253A%2522dcdb1ea5-3b10-49a2-bf8f-5fd59edcd762%2522%252C%2522O


Reception Dressing Up Day! 
 

We are planning to have a dress up day for 
Reception on Tuesday 21st May. As part of 
our learning about growing, we are asking 

children to come dressed as what they want 
to be when they grow up. Please don't feel 
you need to go out and buy a costume for 

this, we are just focusing on giving the 
children the opportunity to talk about 

different things they could be when they are 
older and think about the different jobs of 

people around them. Any creative/make do 
dressing up will be perfect! 

 
Any questions, please just let me know! 

 
Miss Falkner 

 

Seeds or Seedlings wanted  

A shout out for any keen 

gardeners please.  

Year 1will be studying plants 

next half term.  We have planted 

some seeds and would very much 

like to grow more flowers.  If you 

have any spare seedlings or seeds, 

please can you send them our 

way? 

Thank you from all of Year 1. 

  Governor Meetings 

For information, Embsay CE VC Primary School governor 

meetings will take place on the following dates:  

9th May 2024—Curriculum Committee Meeting  

18th July 2024—Full Governing Board Meeting  

Y1 Trip to Bolton Abbey 

Year 1 are going to study trees at Bolton 

Abbey on Tuesday 14th May.  Please 

can all Y1 parents check their 

ParentPay    account for further details. 

Mrs Hayes.   



Year 4 Multiplication Check 

 Year 4 children will be participating in the 

multiplication tables check (MTC) in June. The 

purpose of the check is to determine whether your 

child can fluently recall their times tables up to 12, 

which is essential for future success in 

mathematics. It will also help your child’s school to 

identify if your child may need additional support.  

What is the multiplication tables check?  

 It is an on-screen check consisting of 25 times 

table questions. Your child will be able to answer 3 

practice questions before taking the actual check. 

They will then have 6 seconds to answer each 

question. On average, the check should take no 

longer than 5 minutes to complete.  

What if my child cannot access the check?  

There are several access arrangements available 

for the check, which can be used to support pupils 

with specific needs. Your child’s teacher will 

ensure that the access arrangements are 

appropriate for your child before they take the 

check in June. The check was designed to be 

inclusive and accessible to as many children as 

possible, including those with special educational 

needs or disability (SEND). However, there may be 

some circumstances in which it will not be 

appropriate for a pupil to take the check, even 

when using suitable access arrangements. If you 

have any concerns about your 

child accessing the check, you 

should discuss this with Mrs Speak. 

 

We have signed up for Walk to School Week at the end of May. Get the date in your diaries 

and your walking boots out!  

 

   Year One—Phonic Screening Check  

week commencing - 10th June 2024 

The phonics screening check is a test that 

Year One pupils in England are required to 

take. 

The test is a statutory assessment that 

confirms whether or not pupils have met 

the expected standard in phonic decoding - 

and can reveal which pupils may need 

additional support. 

The check contains 40 words divided into 

two sections of 20 words. Both sections 

contain a mixture of real words and pseudo-

words  (‘alien words’ - which are phonically 

decodable but are not actual words). 

Teachers administer the check one-on-one 

with each pupil and record whether their 

response to each of the 

40 words is correct. Each 

pupil is awarded a mark 

between 0 and 40. 

Please speak to Mrs 

Hayes or Miss Hodgson if 

you have any questions. 



Sports Day—Dates for your Diary  

Embsay School Sports Day will take place on Thursday 4th 

July on the school field.  

Key Stage 2 at 9.15am & Key Stage 1 at 1.15pm  

The reserve date will be Thursday 11th July at the same times.  

 

Accordions  

There are limited spaces for free accordion 

lessons with local musician Harry Hinchcliffe. 

These take place on Thursday afternoon during 

school time. Accordions provided.  

 

Lost Property 

We are gathering a huge amount of 

unclaimed clothing, mainly jumpers 

and some coats. Please can we stress the 

importance of naming clothing so we 

can reunite items with their owners.  



Kildwick Fell Race—Tuesday 21st May 

Mr. Whitehead is the organiser for the Kildwick Fell race and this year it will 

take place on Tuesday the 21st May. There will be a full set of races open to all 

children (not just children from our school) aged 6 and over starting from 

6.30pm. I will be sending all parents details and registration forms in book 

bags and via email over the coming weeks. These need to be filled in and 

brought to registration at the White Lion on the night. Registration will open at 

5.30pm. The adult race will start at 7.30pm, is 3.5 miles and will be fully 

flagged and marshalled. It would be brilliant if we could get some of our run-

ning parents racing. It is a great route and I would be happy to show any pro-

spective parents the race route. Please get in touch if you would like to know fur-

ther details. The photo below is from near the back of a fell race (High Cup Nick) 

that I took part in last month. The PTA (Kildwick) will be serving refreshments 

and any help with this would be appreciated. If you would like to support with 

marshalling the fell races, then please do get in touch with the school office. 

Thanks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Kit 

We are looking to replenish the kit that we use when we represent school at 
various competitive and non competitive events. If you run your own business or 
know someone that does and they would like to sponsor some kit then please do 

get in touch via the school office.  



Clubs—Summer Term 2024 

 

 
 

Kanga—KS1  

Next half term Kanga will be running a 

Multi Sports after school club on a 

Thursday 3:20pm – 4:20pm for Years 1 

and 2.  

The club will run every Thursday from 

18th April to 23rd May  inclusive and 

the cost for the 5 sessions will be £10 

per child.  

Art & Craft Club—KS1 

Art and Craft Club will be on the 

following dates: 

Monday 20th May 

An email has been sent to parents 

about this club 

 



Summer Term 2024 
There will be other dates that will be added to the diary as the term 

progresses, please keep an eye on emails and Newsletters.  

May   

w.c, 13th May Year 6 SATs week 

Tuesday 14th May Year 1 visit to Bolton Abbey 

Tuesday 21st May Year 3 Fair Trade Chocolate Day & Open Classroom at 4pm 

Tuesday 21st May Brownlee Foundation Triathlon – Year 4 

Tuesday 21st May Kildwick Fell Race 

Wednesday 22 May Class Photos 

Friday 24th May Break up for half term 

    

June   

Tuesday 4th June Year 4 - National Park Ranger visit 

Tuesday 4th June Reception - Ready, Steady, Pedal 

Friday 7th June Non uniform - bring a bottle / chocolate for the summer fair 

Monday 10th June Year 5 - Churches Count on Nature 

Wednesday 12th June Year 3 & Year 4 - Churches Count on Nature 

Friday 21st June Year 1—Sandylands –am 

Friday 21st June Year 2—Sandylands - pm 

Tuesday 25th June Skipton Academy – Transition Day 

Wednesday 26th June Harlow Carr - Reception 

  Skipton Academy – Transition Day 

Thursday 27th June Skipton Girls’ Year 6 transition day 

  Upper Wharfedale Year 6 transition day 

  Skipton Academy – Transition Day 

Friday 28th June Summer Fayre (PTA event) 

    

July   

Wednesday 3rd July Year 3 - Bolton Abbey 

Thursday 4th July Sports Day  - KS2 - 9.15am / KS1 -1.15pm 

Thursday 11th July Reserve Sports Day -KS2 -9.15am & KS1 -1.15pm 

Friday 12th July End of year reports to parents 

Tuesday 16th July Reception Teddy Bear’s Picnic 

Friday 19th July Last day of term 



 

Our end of half term newsletter will be  

Friday 24th May 2024 

Extra Curricular Clubs this week 

       

                                            

                              

Monday Taskmaster challenge Key Stage 2 

Tuesday  Taekwondo - 3.20 to 4.20pm  

Wednesday  Coding Club - 3.20 to 4.30pm 

Fitness club - Key Stage 2 

Thursday  Kanga KS1 - 3.20 to 4.20pm  

 

Reception Respect Award — Eva 

Achievement Award— Emmy / Arthur O 

Year 1 Respect Award — Gilbert 

Achievement Award — Wilf / Jesse 

Year 2 Respect Award  -  Tilda 

Achievement Award — Hattie / Brody  

Year 3 Respect Award — Daisy 

Achievement Award — Wilf / Logan 

Year 4 Respect Award — Jack 

Achievement Award — Adam / Elliott 

Year 5 Respect Award — Aurora 

Achievement Award — Joshua / Issac 

Year 6 Respect Award —  Theo 

Achievement Award — Arthur 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Parent and Family Support 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

Community Sporting Activities  

 



 

 
 



 

 
 





 

 
 


